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Just before “Eleison Comments” become a little more discrete
(make sure to register with dinoscopus.com if you wish to be
sure of continuing to receive them in private), let someone
else write their last public word for me. I quote word for
word from a reader to whom I had recommended praying, if at
all reasonably possible, all fifteen Mysteries of the Rosary
each day.

“ . . .Sometimes it is difficult to fit in, but . . . it has
already made an enormous difference in my life. Certainly my
faith  and  hope  have  been  noticeably  strengthened;  they’d
become weak from constant attack from every direction and no
real  sacramental  defences  (my  emphasis)  .  .  .  Besides
contributing to my personal sanctification I can see many
other benefits . . . It is an act of reparation. It is a
participation in Bishop Fellay’s Rosary Crusade . . . It frees
up graces for Our Lady to use, and will help save souls (I
often feel anguish thinking of how many souls, including some
quite close to me, seem to be on the road to perdition, and
I’ve felt utterly impotent about it – but now I feel as if I’m
doing something to help).

“And finally I can see that the Rosary is a tremendously
powerful weapon against Lucifer and his New World Order. I’ve
known for ages that something was very wrong with the world,
and within the past ten years or so, particularly since 9/11,
I’ve learned more than I ever wanted to know about what’s
really going on. When the scales dropped from my eyes I felt
absolutely devastated, and close to despair. But now I feel
like I’ve got my hands on some heavy artillery, and am doing
some real damage to the enemy” (My emphasis).

Readers, do believe it! The Lord God is only allowing this
dreadful crisis of Church and world in order to wake us out of
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our deadly slumbers and bring us back to him, so that we can
be happy with him instead of wretched without him for all
eternity. Faced with the seemingly imminent global triumph of
his enemies, we can feel there is nothing we can do. Wrong!
Our friend has got it right. Fifteen Mysteries a day is “heavy
artillery” in all senses! As he suggests, one can prefer not
to know what is going on, it is so horrid. But far better than
dreaming on in the wetland of the “Sound of Music” is to re-
enter reality and do what one can do about it. The bombs fall
soon.

In the same vein our friend writes, “Since beginning to pray
at least fifteen decades of Our Lady’s Rosary every day . . .
I haven’t the stomach to step into a Novus Ordo church . . .”
He says he found it a bit scary not going to Mass on Sunday,
but I told him that the Third Commandment is to “keep the
Sabbath holy,” and not to keep it on a slide into apostasy,
and I gave him the advice Archbishop Lefebvre used to give in
such cases, namely to get rather to the true Mass whenever he
can. God bless him. The Cross lies ahead of him, but he has
the Rosary in hand.

Kyrie eleison.


